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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member and Jim Reynolds and Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent, Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; Barry Stroup, Fire Chief , Terri Wilburn representing the Building Commissioner; Wendy Frazier, Clerk-Treasurer
City Council Members Present were:   Eric Schoening, Doug Adams
MINUTES

Jim Reynolds made a motion to accept the minutes.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the claims.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Mike Galley – 1284 Willard Drive – Hearing for Unsafe Structure.    Terri Wilburn,  Assistant Building Commissioner was sworn in by City Attorney Randi Zimmerman.  Ms. Wilburn reported that the Building Commissioners office started contacting Mr. Galley in June 2017, about his unsafe structure, a shed/lean to.  Ms. Wilburn submitted Exhibit 1, consisting of letters sent to Mr. Galley dating back to June, 2017; Pictures of the Lean to (Shed) taken In July, August, September and the morning of October 5, and Title Search with Certified Mailing Receipts.  The Fact Finding Hearing determined the following:

The Premises (shed) is vacant


The Premise has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained and repaired by 
owner.


The Premises contribute to blight, causing a potential decrease in property values and 
discouraging neighbors from making improvements to nearby properties


The Premises is in an impaired structural condition making them unsafe to persons or 
property

The Premises are dangerous to the public health


The Premises is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986.  Said premises does not meet 
the building and maintenance requirements imposed thereby.


The Premises is not fit for human habitation, occupancy, or use under the requirements of 
General Ordinance #2, 1986 and

The Premises constitutes a nuisance

Ms. Wilburn said she would give Mr. Galley a chance to speak before recommending action from the Board.
Mr. Galley was sworn in by Todd Titus.  Mr. Galley said he had limited contact with the Building Commissioners office.  He also said their initial contact was in September.  Todd Titus asked Mr. Galley if he had a plan for the unsafe structure.  Mr. Galley replied that he planned to work as hard as he can before it snows.  Attorney Zimmerman asked Mr. Galley if he planned to rebuild.  Mr. Galley said the cost of tearing down the structure would be $2500 - $5000 and he doesn’t have money for that or money to rebuild.  He also doesn’t have the time to tear down or rebuild because he works 7 days a week.  Ms. Wilburn told Mr. Galley if he is interested in receiving some help, the City would donate a dump truck to assist with the clean-up.  Attorney Zimmerman questioned Mr. Galley about a time frame for the clean-up.  Mr. Galley replied December 31.  Todd Titus told Mr. Galley that he didn’t think he was taking this seriously and obviously hadn’t given this much thought.  Todd told Mr. Galley that the City wants to work with him but he has to work with the City as well.  
There was no ruling on the Facts finding.  Jim Reynolds made a motion to table this to the November 15, meeting with the following requirements to be met by the meeting date:
1.  2 weeks from October 5, 2017, the yard waste, debris and or junk needs to be cleaned up throughout the yard and hauled away no later than October 19, 2017.

2.  By November 1, 2017, the façade on the rear of the home needs to be repaired.
3.  Mr. Galley needs to contact the Building Commissioners Office no later than October 19, 2017, to set up a time to meet regarding the lean to/shed to let them know what it will cost to repair the structure.

4.  By November 15, 2017, Mr. Galley needs to contact the Building Commissioners office with a time frame and estimates on the lean-to/shed either for demo or repairs.  

If any of the above is not met, the Building Commissioners office will issue the demo notice of 10 days as of November 15, 2017.

Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

3.  Demo of 20 W Harrison Street.  Ms. Bailey was present and reported to the Board that a man wants the limestone from the house and this would save the City the cost of taking it to the dump.  Jim Reynolds asked Ms. Bailey if she had received any demo quotes for the structure.  Attorney Zimmerman questioned Ms. Bailey about the status of hiring someone to demo the structure.  Ms. Bailey said she doesn’t know what to do or how to go about hiring someone so she had given up on that idea.  Todd Titus asked Ms. Bailey if she was interested in deeding the property to the City.  Ms. Bailey said she wanted to keep as much land as possible.  Attorney Zimmerman reminded Ms. Bailey that if the City takes over demolition, she cannot take people onto the property.  Ms. Bailey mentioned again about interest in fixing up the structure.  Jim Reynolds reminded Ms. Bailey that it wasn’t an option because the structure is located in a flood plain and you are not allowed to invest over 50% of the worth of the structure back in to it.  Terri Wilburn, Assistant Building Commissioner reminded Ms. Bailey that she needs to be working on getting anything of value out of the structure because it will be demolished soon.  Jim Reynolds told Ms. Bailey that in two weeks they will make a motion to tear down the structure so she has until then to solve the limestone issue.  
Jim Reynolds made a motion to table the demolition order for two weeks until the October 19, 2017 Board of Works meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Scott Richardson – Agreement between the City and INDOT approving the ascetics on 13/15 Corridor-Stellar Project.  Due to not having enough information, this was tabled until the October 19, 2017, Board of Works meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

Barry Stroup, Fire Chief, reported that the Department will be advertising for bids for their new building.  Bids will be opened at the November 2, 2017 Board of Works meeting.
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus accepted a motion from Jim Reynolds to adjourn the meeting.
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, October 19, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Jim Reynolds    



Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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